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From the Principal 
We hope all our mothers enjoyed a joyful Mother's Day 
yesterday, surrounded by love and thoughtful treats from their 
children. 

Last week's Principal Conference centred on the theme of "High-
Performing and Gifted Students," emphasizing the importance of 
recognizing and nurturing the talents of young learners. 
Principals had the privilege of hearing from Ilysih, the runner-up 
in this year's Australian Idol. She shared how her journey began 
when a teacher encouraged her to join the school choir, 
believing in her potential. This encouragement led to her 
participation in the Schools Spectacular and eventually the 
Australian Idol competition. Sometimes, it's that initial, gentle 
push that sets a child's journey in motion. 

In line with this, we recently distributed surveys to help identify 
any untapped potential in our students. These surveys aim to 
explore ways we can further promote strengths in physical, 
social-emotional, creative, and intellectual domains. We extend 
our gratitude to the parents who returned the surveys; your 
feedback is invaluable in planning opportunities to support and 
develop our students' skills. 

As a result of this initiative, we are collaborating with 
neighbouring small schools to create opportunities for students 
who demonstrate strengths in one or more of these areas. 

Upcoming Events 

• Cross Country Carnival This Friday, we will host the Cross Country Carnival, welcoming 
students from Naradhan, Tallimba, and Barmedman schools. The day will commence at 
10:00 AM with the infants' 1km race, followed by students in the 2km and 3km events 
walking the track. Parents are warmly invited to attend, cheer on their children, or assist with 
supervision along the track. 

• Variety Club Bash Breakfast Next week, we are excited to host the Variety Club Bash 
breakfast. A heartfelt thank you to the P&C and community members who are supporting 
this event, which will raise funds for our school. All students are encouraged to join the 
event, which will begin serving breakfast at 7:00 AM and conclude with official presentations 
at 8:30 AM. Attendees can look forward to unique cars, teams in costumes, and vehicles 
offering games and activities for students to enjoy. There's something for everyone, and we 
hope to see you there! 

 
Jason Hurley 

 

 

Thursday, 15th May 

P&C Meeting 
 

Friday, 16th May 

Cross Country Carnival 
 

Wednesday, 21st May 

National Simultaneous 

Storytime 

PSSA Basketball Knockout 
 

Thursday, 22nd May 

Science Day 

Biggest Morning Tea 



Students enjoyed working in the garden 

last Thursday.  With their work boots 

and gloves on, they worked together to 

unload a trailer load of compost and put 

it on the vegie garden. 

They have the garden beds all dug up 

and ready for planting. 



The Infants class made ice cream in 

science last week and were very 

happy with the results, as you can 

see in the photos below.  YUM!!! 
 

If you would like try making it at 

home the recipe is: 
 

150ml Cream 
1 tablespoon Caster sugar 
1 tablespoon Cocoa (if you want 
chocolate) 
1 teaspoon Vanilla essence (if you 
want vanilla)  
I put vanilla and cocoa together for 

theirs.  
 

Put in a zip lock bag and shake -      
                    LOTS  
 

Freeze until just firm. 

At the Principal’s Conference in Sydney last 

week, Mr Hurley was presented with a 

certificate for 20 years of service to the 

Department of Education NSW. 

Congratulations  Mr Hurley 








